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Dedicated In Memory of Doug Bade & Jim Glatzel 
Charitable Gambling Ordinance 
During the recodification process of the city codes for the city an 
issue arose regarding the Charitable Gambling regulations within 
the city.  The existing code regulations regarding gambling envi-
sions a local permit process and reporting. There is an existing 
comprehensive state regulatory scheme involving charitable gam-
bling that must be complied with and the city staff questions neces-
sity   of   the   city’s   retaining   regulations   given   the   state   regulatory  
scheme in place.  The state had established the Gambling Control 
Board. In order to conduct charitable gambling a license is re-
quired from this board. A premises permit from the city would not 
be valid unless there was an adopted resolution in place.  In the city 
code there are two separate reporting requirements. The council 
reviewed the analysis of maintaining local resolution.  Mainten-
ance and operation of the gambling permitting process requires an 
expenditure of effort of city staff which is not necessary because of 
the state regulation. Decisions of varying types will be necessary. 
Should existing ordinance remain in place? If the ordinance is to be 
modified, local expenditure requirement within trade area or 
makeup of organization conducting charitable gambling and/or 
reporting requirements. Does the city want to be involved in lic-
enses/permits if the state deals with these issues with the reali-
zation that the state effectively requires local consent as a condi-
tion?  The attorney commented that the city needs to decide what 
the code will cover in the future since the state already has regula-
tory requirements.  The Carver Lions and the City Planner will 
discuss the issue and their position. 
 

Metropolitan Council Meeting 
An update on the Metropolitan Council meeting was requested. 
Comment was expressed regarding the importance of the atten-
dance  and   involvement  of   the   city’s   representative.     The adminis-
trator and the city planner were in attendance. Report was sum-
marized report. Concerns had been expressed regarding the 
methodology being utilized in the Metropolitan’s  Council’s process-
es. Main concerns involved population forecasts. Updates will be 
given to the council. Mention was again expressed regarding the 
importance of attendance and involvement. 
 

Preliminary Local Forecasts 
These preliminary forecasts are revised by spring of 2014.  The 
2040 Preliminary Local Forecasts are works in progress.  After 
discussing the forecasts with local governments, the Council (Met-
ropolitan ) reviews additional data, and revises the forecasts to 
reflect shared expectations of future growth and development. The 
forecasts should be reviewed and input returned. 
 
The administrator updated the council on the Metropolitan Council 
Population Forecast. The staff has been collaborating with other 
cities and the county in the review of the forecasts.  Public com-
ments are requested. Once the Metropolitan council has reviewed 
all the input changes will be made. These forecasts will be used in 
the development of the regional plan. The city planner drafted a 
letter   providing   data   supporting   the   City   of   Carver’s   projected  
population growth count for 2040. The county will also be coor-
dinating data and preparing a combined document to be forward-
ed. Motion was made and carried with all ayes authorizing the 
drafted letter to be sent directly to the Metropolitan Council per-
taining to the preliminary forecasts. 
 

Long Range Financial Plan 
The administrator presented background on the process resulting 
in the development of the long range planning model. Four com-
ponents comprise the model to include capital planning, tax im-
pact, revenue and expenditure and growth.  This flexible financial 
planning tool will allow the city to establish priorities to better 
serve the needs of the city as it continues to grow. It will also allow 
the city to take a new approach in the long term allowing certain 
components within the model to be adjusted.  
 

2014 Enterprise Fund Budgets 
The administrator presented background on the 2014 budget 
process. Some new shared expenses within the  Enterprise Fund 
involving the Public Utilities and the Public works. Upcoming in 
the process will be a work session, the Truth-in-Taxation Public 
Hearing, adoption of the 2014 budget and certification of the 2014 
Tax Levy. 
 

SouthWest Metro Chamber of Commerce 
The President of the SouthWest Metro Chamber of Commerce 
attended the council meeting to introduce herself. The city and the 
chamber are working together on opportunities to bring more 
awareness and promote downtown Carver. The administrator and 
the chamber president in an effort to coordinate communications 
with small businesses visited the Occasional Shops gathering 
contact information. 
  

Fire Department 
The   Carver   Fire  Department   extended   “a thank   you”   to   everyone  
involved at the Carver Fire Open House held recently. They report-
ed that it was a fun night packed full of lots of things for everyone 
of all ages.   Next   year’s   Open   House   is   scheduled   for   October   7th  
2014.  
 

The Officer Selection process is in the works. Watch for details or 
ask a fireman. 
 

Housing Developments 
The city planner updated the council on the housing developments. 
Highlighted details noted that the orderly annexation of the Finkel 
property was proceeding. Rezoning was necessary for portions of 
Christys Bluff and Copper Hills to be rezoned as Planned Residen-
tial Districts. Staff had recommended approval. 
 

River Bluff Estates 
The council was updated by the city planner regarding the Chestnut 
Group’s  request  for  an  extension  to  file  an  application  for  the  Final  
Plat for the River Bluff Estates.  Motion was made and carried with 
four ayes and one naye adopting the resolution for amending and 
replacing the resolution approving a preliminary plat for the River 
Bluff Estates development. 
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2014 Patrol Coverage 
Direction was required on patrol coverage necessary for the 2014 
year  from  the  Carver  County  Sheriff’s  Office   to  be   included  in  the  
2014  budget.    For  several  years  the  city  has  operated  under  a  ‘town  
cop’   model, providing patrol coverage through specific times. 
Recently, the city had collaborated to provide additional coverage 
throughout the summer months. Some coverage had been elimin-
ated as a result of government aid cuts.  
 
The council had requested that a future law enforcement plan be 
created. The purpose for encouraging discussions of current and 
future patrolling needs and costs associated with providing these 
services. There has been a series of discussion regarding expanding 
patrol coverage. The evening patrol shift would conceptually be 
shared with the deputy spending patrol time on each shift propor-
tionate to the amount of coverage paid for.  The council reviewed 
the   analysis   and   recommendations   for   coverage   of   the   sheriff’s  
office. 

Bloodmobile 
Red Cross Blood Drive 
Carver Village Hall 
Tues. Dec. 17 
noon-6pmto make an appt online redcrossblood.org 
or call 612-987-5454 
Walk in's welcome but appointments preferred. 

Auditions 
Auditions:  Chaska Valley Family 
Theatre announces auditions for "A 
Year with Frog and Toad."   
  
Arnold Lobel's well-loved characters 
hop from the page to the stage in 
Robert and Willie Reale's Tony-
nominated musical A YEAR WITH 
FROG AND TOAD. This whimsical 
show follows two great friends -- the 
cheerful, popular Frog and the rather 
grumpy Toad -- through four, fun-
filled seasons.  Waking from hiber-
nation in the spring, Frog and Toad 
plant gardens, swim, rake leaves, go 

sledding, and learn life lessons along the way. The two best friends 
celebrate and rejoice in their differences that make them unique 
and special. Part vaudeville, part make-believe, all charm, A YEAR 
WITH FROG AND TOAD tells the story of a friendship that 
endures, weathering all seasons. The jazzy, upbeat score of A YEAR 
WITH FROG AND TOAD bubbles with melody and wit, making it an 
inventive, exuberant, and enchanting musical for the whole family. 
  
Directors:                               Artistic - Kevin Spencer, Musical 
Direction - Dianne Prieditis, Choreography - Kyle Thomas 
Location:                                Chaska High School, 545 Pioneer Trail, 
Chaska, MN  55318 
Audition Dates & Times:     6:30 – 8:30 PM, Dec 9 & 10, 2013; Call-
backs December 11 by invitation. 
Rehearsals:                             Dec 16, 2013 – Feb 18, 2014 (a few over 
Christmas holidays)  
8 Performances:                     Feb28, Mar 1, 7 & 8 – 7:30pm.  Mar 2, 8, 
& 9 - 2pm.  March 6, 2014 at 10:00AM 
Age Requirements:               Minimum audition age 8yrs. Younger 
siblings of cast members MAY be selected after initial casting is set. 
Audition Format:                  Candidates will be taught a short 
musical piece to sing   
For casting information go to:  www.cvft.org  Questions?  Email:  
cvftmail@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                
RiverSide Pavilion 

 
 
 
 
The council discussed the  review and analysis of the Riverside Pav-
ilion project. Decision is required whether or not to include  the 
historic Riverside Park Pavilion in the Park Dedication Study, 
maintain current plans for a park shelter at the park in the study or 
consider the concept of a community pavilion at an alternate loca-
tion during the next review of the study.  The council was petition-
ed at the beginning the year to consider rebuilding a historic pav-
ilion a the Riverside Park location. Submittal was made that the 
pavilion be modeled after the original  pavilion  built   in   the  1890’s  
while adhering to present day building and FEMA standards for 
flood plain construction. The Park board reviewed the proposal, 
created a subcommittee reviewing design, consultation, discus-
sions, updated cost estimates and a SWOT ( Strengths – Weakness-
es – Opportunities – Threats ) analysis. 
 

The council reviewed and discussed the construction estimate 
provided. The estimate was based off of the original architectural 
drawings.  
 

The Park Dedication study favored an undefined park shelter at a 
lesser cost than the request for a pavilion at a much higher cost. 
The Carver-On-The-Minnesota idea considered donations as a 
main option for funding a historic pavilion. 
 

The Park Boards recommendation was that the concept was 
acceptable however the location and the costs were not and the 
location equals the significance of the project with the challenges 
making the project unfeasible.  Certain challenges identified 
included the construction costs, floodplain standards, general 
operation and maintenance, as well as the costs associated with 
these and the threat of flooding. 
 

Carver-on-the-Minnesota countered with their opinion. All inter-
ested  parties  expressed   their  desires   for   the  best   for   its   city.      “All  
want the best for Carver, and know that the best way for downtown 
Carver to economically survive and thrive is by attracting down-
town visitors and reconnecting Carver to the Minnesota River. This 
concept   is  nothing  new;;   it     was  known  by   the   town’s  early  setters  
when they built their  Riverside  Park  Pavilion  in  the  1890’s  to  bring  
tourists to the park and to town. Heritage tourism is the fastest 
growing industry in America and brings back many dollars for 
every  dollar  invested.” 
 

Both groups pros and cons were reviewed by the council. The 
Carver-on-the-Minnesota petitioned the council to retain the 
Riverside   Park   Pavilion   project   and   place   it   firmly   on   the   city’s  
short  or  long  term  goal  plan  list.  “It’s  been  forty-four years since a 
flood wall has separated Carver from the Minnesota River barred 
Carver  from  being  the  best  it  can  be.” 

City Council Compensation 
Any changes in elected officials compensation per statutory 
requirements must be adopted prior to the election and take effect 
after election at the start of the new terms. As a result, any increase 
in  an  elected  official’s  pay  acted  upon  in  2013  will  not  be  effective  
until January 1st 2015. Increases for any council members was 
previously decided in 2003. 
 

Economic Development Committee 
The administrator presented the overview of the goals and the 
work plan that the Economic Development Committee established. 
The plan included creating an economic development environment 
providing the best possible opportunity for private investment in 
the Freeway Commercial District, develop strategies encouraging 
housing development, at the same time preserving the  city’s  ability  
to finance infrastructure necessary to accommodate growth and 
promote and develop projects and programs leading to investment 
and tourism in the downtown historic district. 
 
 
 
    <<<<<<<<<<<<   >>>>>>> 



Waste Water Treatment Plant 
The council reviewed the decommissioning plant with some back-
ground information. The switch to the MCES WasteWater System 
occurred in September of 2012.  The remaining step of the MCES 
Interceptor Project is the decommissioning of the waste water 
treatment plant. One of the first steps required is removing of the 
bio-solids.  
It  was   the  city’s  opinion  that   it  was  not   in   the  best   interest  of   the  
city to act as the MCES agent for specified work. The city would 
prefer that the decommissioning proceed with the city and MCES  
handle  respective responsibilities independently.  This involved 
the   city’s   demolition   of   specified   items,   Motion   was   made   and  
carried with all ayes approving the waste water treatment facility 
decommissioning with both entities handling respective response-
bilities not exceeding specified amount. 

Carver Current  
Be  sure  to  check  out  Dan’s  website  for  his  news  and  the  news  from  
the Villager Tower, as well as others. There is a lot of interesting 
information on his website. Also, when you need to get information 
out,   contact   Dan   to   submit.   It’s   another   great   way   for   sharing  
information.  What is the website again? www.carvercurrent.com 

                            
 

 
 
 
 
 

Disclaimer 
The  “unapproved”  minutes  of  the  council  and  the  township  have  
been referenced for the purpose of creating this information  for 
residents in the City of Carver and the townships surrounding the 
city.                                                                                                            ©  2013 

2014 Fee Ordinance 
Annually each fall the council reviews various fee charges estab-
lished by the council and determined appropriate fee structures 
necessary for the upcoming year. An ordinance each December is 
adopted and takes effect in January following publication. This 
year some fees were reviewed for increases and/or changes.   
 

Wetland Conservation Act 
The council reviewed the information regarding the wetland Con-
servation Act Action for Copper Hills 2nd Addition. Mattamny 
Homes proposes construction of Copper Hills 2nd Addition consist-
ing of single family homes on agricultural land. Some of this prop-
erty has an unavoidable impact to the Type 1 Wetland to accom-
modate an effective storm water management system on the site 
and/or facilitate the adequate separation between home basement 
elevations and normal water levels. The applicant proposes to meet 
with the Water Conservation Act replacement requirements 
through the purchase of additional acreage of wetland bank credits 
from an approved wetland bank. Agency representatives who 
review wetland issues collaborated on this application. The costs 
are the responsibility of the developer. The council reviewed the 
information and analysis given to the council and determination 
was made that the proposed wetland fill and replacement meet the 
requirements of the wetland act. Recommendation was submitted 
to permit approval of the application for the for the Copper Hills 
2nd Addition. 

 
 

 
Merry Christmas 
 

Copper Hills  2nd Addition 
The council reviewed the request from Mattamy Homes for Copper 
Hills 2nd Addition regarding rezoning, Planned Residential District, 
and preliminary plat approval. A Public Hearing was held by the 
Planning Commission. The council reviewed resolutions regarding 
the requests received. 
 

Property has been annexed to the city and is automatically zoned 
agricultural. Rezoning to Planned Residential District results in 
compatibleness with the Comprehensive Plan guidance. The 
Planned Residential District is intended to allow for the develop-
ment of residential areas under a flexible regulatory process allow-
ing for joint planning design efforts by the developer and the city. 
The process should result in benefits that preserve natural 
resourcees and amenities, assure a higher quality living environ-
ment and develop a variety of housing types and densities as a 
single planned entity.  
 

The Planning Commission and the city planner recommended 
approval of the rezoning subject to conditions. The city engineer 
reviewed the revised preliminary plans for the development. A 
developer’s  agreement  is  necessary  to  be  prepared  for  the  addition. 
 

Conditional Use Permit Amendment  
The council reviewed information for request to amend the Condi-
tional Use Permit for property on 6th Street West. Purchasers of the 
proposed property requested an amendment to the existing Condi-
tional Permit to extend the time frame allowed to complete some 
capital improvement to the property.  Staff support generally 
approved providing compliance with other provisions of the permit  
The Planning Commission held a Public Hearing. Several neighbor-
ing properties stated that the site is not being operated in confor-
mance with the conditions of the existing permit. Public input 
focused on noise, operating hours, operating businesses, and 
storage. There was no denial of this occurring. The Planning Com-
mission recommended denial of the amendment for the reasons 
that it was their opinion regardless the property would not be in 
compliance with or without the amendment. 
 

The staff requested direction for drafting the resolution for approv-
al or denial for the future meeting. The council reviewed the con-
tents of the analysis of the Conditional Use Permit. The purpose of 
the permit is for the city to place conditions to address any adverse 
impacts of the land use and determine what additional require-
ments may be necessary to reduce adverse effects.  
 

“The CUP request should be reviewed in terms of the proposed use 
on the health, safety, and welfare of the community, existing and 
anticipated traffic impacts, and whether or not it is in harmony 
with the general purpose of the Zoning Ordinance and the Com-
prehensive Plan. Typical conditions for a CUP for business uses 
adjacent to residential would relate to ensuring that the business 
use is compatible with the surrounding uses and minimize the 
impacts of this use to surrounding properties.” 
 

The council reviewed the background history of the site. The 
building was constructed in 1975 with continued businesses use 
since. Since that time development has occurred around the site 
that originally was agricultural zoning. Businesses have been 
allowed to operate at the site for the past thirty eight years. 
Currently the property is subject to a conditional use permit 
allowing limited types of specific businesses.   
 

Conditional Use Permits run with the property, not with the appli-
cant and  the comment was clarified audibly. Conditions put into 
place are recommended to be specific and enforceable, particularly 
recognizing areas not originally addressed since it is difficult to 
address after the fact. New applications typically allow enforcers 
the opportunity to address any items that were unforeseen in the 
past. The Zoning Ordinance standards for Conditional Use Permits 
were also reviewed and discussed. The council reviewed the use of 
the property. 
 

The council reviewed and discussed at length that if approval were 
to be considered to amend the Conditional Use Permit then 
extensive listed conditions would be required to be amended and 
implemented in the resolution with revocation for non-compliance 
as an ending result for non-compliance.  
 

                                                                                   Happy New Year 



                                    Carver County Flowers 
Holiday Design Workshop  
Annette at Carver Country Flowers and   
Gifts said that she has had several 
requests for floral design workshops.  
You bring your own container and 
material and the shop will show you 
how to make a floral design to take 
home and enjoy and brag about! The 
cost for this is $ 40-45. If at the time of 
class you want bigger more expensive            

  flowers you can upgrade. 
 

Annette thought it would be fun and appropriate to do try this for 
the Christmas Season. She needs input from you which day and 
time is more convenient to do a workshop. She is looking at Thurs-
day, December 19th at 6 PM until 7 PM or Saturday, December 21st, 
9 AM to 10 AM. Give her a call or shoot her an e-mail telling her 
your decisions. Sign up in the next email newsletter from Annette. 
 

Holiday Shopping Night 
“We  had   such  a   great   time  at  Witches'  Night  Out   that  we've  been  
encouraged to have a similar event for Christmas.  SO ... Holiday 
Shopping Night will be Thursday, Dec. 5 from 5-8 pm.  We'll have 
holiday music, wine, hot cocoa, cheese & crackers and enjoy each 
other's  company.” 
“Christmas merchandise will be 20% off that night ... and, if you 
bring a plate of Christmas cookies to share, you'll earn an 
additional 10% - for a total discount of 30%.  (No, we won't make 
you dress up this time.)  We've heard that some of the occasional 
shops will also be open that evening, so it will be worth your while 
to come to Carver after work  that  evening.” 

Small Business Saturday 
How come the Small Business Saturday is limited to only the 
Saturday   after   Thanksgiving?   Like   Black   Friday….why   can’t   we  
apply that thought process to all small businesses throughout the 
holiday shopping season? They need more than just that one day. 
Yea, I know all the hype was over the credit card company trying to 
get you to spend. I was a little more focused on the small business-
es all around us locally in Carver, Chaska, Jordan, Norwood, 
Cologne, Young America, etc.    Can’t  we  continue  to  promote  small  
businesses throughout the holiday season of shopping days? 
Marketing,   sometimes   I   don’t   get   their   thought   process.   Have   to  
think bigger, more vision, more expanse, not just on the moment. 
So, go on everyone, get out there and look locally for that unique 
gift for someone on your list. Small Business Shopping Bizarre 
Bonanza until Christmas. If nothing else, our bale of hay will be 
waiting in heaven for us. I have a whole barn waiting! I can wait 
though. Happy shopping everyone!  
 

Iris Valley Boutique & 
Gifts 
At the Jordan store on 
December 7th, Saturday is 
‘Holiday  Make-n-Take’.    Anytime  
all day long during business 
hours you can stop in. All 

supplies are included for $25 to make an adorable sleigh with floral 
pick and   ornaments.   The   sleigh   is   about   18”   and   made   out   of  
distressed wood, with frosted floral pick and a choice of colored 
ornaments.  
  
Remember, Iris Valley is now open in Chanhassen at the Market 
Square.  The   stores  are   running   the   ‘Bauble  Lulu  Jewelry”   special 
presently. 
Remember, shop small businesses. Help out your local businesses. 
Yea, I know it was for the Saturday following Thanksgiving. Who 
said  we  can’t  start  our  own  shopping  campaigns  locally?  I  didn’t  see  
any signs saying marketing only allowed by those deemed by 
whomever can do it. I am exercising my constitutional right 
whichever  one  it  is.  I  know,  don’t  quit  my  day  job  won’t  make  it  as  a  
comedian.   Doesn’t   mean   I   can’t   promote   those   who   support   the  
newsletter now does it? They have great stuff!!!!!   
 

 Hometown Holiday 
See,   here’s   another   prime  
example to shop locally. Look at 
all the fun slated for everyone on 
Saturday, December 7th in 
Chaska. [ See insert ] 
The Chaska History Center has a 
Christmas Display just waiting 
for   you   to   come   and   “ooh and 
ah”  over.  What  a  day  for  quality  
family time! Get those jackets, 
Hear you are going to need them 
and get the kids bundled up for a 
day of shopping minus total strangers, traffic jams and fear. Start 
out in Chaska, head to Carver and over to Jordan or start in 
Chanhassen and work your way over to this neck of the woods. Did 
you   hear?   There’s   horse   drawn   wagon   rides   too.   Tree   Lighting  
Ceremony,  and  I  just  betcha’  that  Santa  is  lurking  somewhere  close  
too! 

Carver Village Christmas 
Santa will be over in Carver at noon until 
2:30 PM. The fire truck will provide trans-
portation to Santa while the reindeer rest up. 
Don’t  forget  the  camera!  Make  dad  go  back  in  
the house and retrieve it while the car is 
warming up, you will need that additional 
time. Treats, crafts and wonderful people are all waiting for your 
arrival at the Village Hall on Saturday, December 7th in Carver. 
Don’t  forget  about  those  less  fortunate  and  bring  a  non-perishable 
item for the food shelf. Not everyone is lucky and wealthy.  
 

Hard to grasp the fact that the 2013 year is already at a close! Plans 
are being made and preparations begun for the Carver Village 
Christmas at the Village Hall. Sponsoring the event are the Carver 
Lions and the Carver Fire Department. 
 

 Santa is going to arrive on the fire truck at about 12:30 PM. Plans 
for holiday craft projects, lots of sweet treats, coloring contest, 
raffle drawing, and of course, last but not least, photos with Santa. 
This event grows each year by leaps and bounds, along with the fun 
that goes along with the event. The line keeps growing. There will 
be a number system in place this year to help with that long line 
problem. That way you can work on a project, eat your snacks, have 
fun or observe until your number is called. That should help with 
the impatience and long, long, long, what seems like a never ending 
wait, huh? Oh, remember to bring a food shelf donation to the 
event too!  

Carver Senior Citizens Luncheon 
Just  when  you  think  it’s  quieting  down.    The  Carver  Lions  sponsor-
ed Eleventh Annual Carver Senior Citizens’ Luncheon is December 
11th ( Wednesday ) at 11:30 AM at the Village Hall. Social hour 
begins at 11:30 AM and lunch is served to our elders at noon. After 
lunch there are drawings for prizes and some card playing along 
with dominoes. So that the Lions know you are planning on attend-
ing, you MUST call for a reservation. Pretty fancy event you know! 
Reservations required. Wonder what the attire requirement is eh? 
You know the Lions will have a pretty eloquent dinner for those 
folks you know! Only the best for our seniors. Anyway, call Lee 
Ostlie at 952.448.4743 to make that reservation. They are due by 
December 7th. There is still time. Not much though. And once you 
do all that local shopping you might forget, so be sure to call before 
you leave. Oh yea, when you call Lee to make those reservation, be 
sure to tell him if you need a ride too. Those arrangements can be 
made  too.    Reservations,  chauffeured?  I  gotta’  go.    It  can  only  mean  
formal   attire   and   I   don’t   have   a   thing   to   wear.      Let’s      see,   I   bet  
Linda’s  Cellar,  Busy  Bee,  Iris  Valley  must  have  something  worthy?  
Laterrrrrr… 
 

 



Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year 
To: Y’all 
From:   Carver Lions, Carver Community Youth 
Softball/Baseball Association, Carver Fire 
Department,  

the Carver Business Group, Carver-on-the 
Minnesota, the Carver Black Sox and the 
Villager   Tower  

 

Community Calendar           December  2013 
 
December 1st - Happy Birthday Chelsea ! 
December  2nd - Drill Night 
   Council Meeting 
   No School 
December  4th - Lions Meeting 
   Carver-on-the-Minnesota Meeting 
   Happy Birthday Patti! 
   Happy Birthday Schayla! 
December  5th - Hanukkah 
   Occasional Shops Weekend 
December  6th - Happy 21st Birthday Tommy! 
December 7th - Carver Village Christmas 
   Pearl Harbor Rememberance 
December   9th  - PTO Meeting 
   Officer’s  Meeting 
   Dahlgren Township Board Meeting  
   Happy Birthday Katelyn! 
December 10th - Heritage Preservation Commission  

Meeting 
   Happy Birthday John! 
   Happy Birthday Cody! 
December  12th - School Board Meeting 
December 14th   - Happy Birthday Aletta! 
December  16th - Drill Night 
   Council Meeting 
December 17th - Bloodmobile 
   Happy Anniversary Ken and Carol! 
December 18th - Lion’s  Meeting  
December 19th - Planning Commission Meeting 
   Happy Birthday Jim! 
December 21st - First Day of Winter 
   Happy Birthday Destini! 
   Happy Birthday Riley! 
December 22nd - Happy Birthday Sandy! 
December  23rd - Winter Break/No School 
   Through January 1st  2014 
   Fire Department Meeting Night 
   Park and Recreation Meeting 
December 24th - Christmas Eve 
   Happy Birthday Stan! 
December 25th   - Christmas Day 
December  26th - Happy Birthday Mike! 
December 28th  - Happy Birthday Linda Rose! 
December 29th - Happy Birthday Miranda! 
   Happy Birthday Sharon!  
December 30th - Happy Birthday Stephanie! 
December 31st - New  Year’s  Eve 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Carver Lions 
The Lions meet the first and third Wednesday of each month at the 
Village Hall. Everyone is welcome to come. You have no idea what 
you are missing! 
It’s  almost  a given that they are busy working on their next goal for 
the community and doing something extra special for the holiday 
season. Be sure to go and check out what they are up to at their 
next  meeting.   Don’t   forget,   it’s   the   Carver   Lions   40th anniversary 
this year too. Thank you to each and every Carver Lions for all they 
do for the community. 
Meaning of the Christmas Tree 
By : William V Rauscher 
“The Christmas tree comes to us from Germany. Martin Luther is 
credited with being inspired by the starry  heavens one night.  He 
expressed his feelings to his family by bringing a fir tree into their 
home, and attaching lighted candles to the branches. Fir meant fire 
And fire is an ancient symbol for spirit. The tree also pointed 
toward the heavens. 
Evergreens were thought to represent the ever-burning fire of life. 
The color green signified the life force through the year. Decorative 
balls represented the plants, the star radiating on top reminds us of 
Bethlehem. The entire tree teaches us that the universe is witness 
to the incarnation. Red reminds us of the fire of the spirit, green af- 
Firms nature and the ongoing life. And in the incarnation, Spirit 
unites with nature.  
The tree also tell the story of a cosmic event – a mystery. In person-
al  celebrations of Christmas  the tree begins its use in the  16th  cen- 
tury,  and  is  later  brought  to  America  by  German  immigrants.” 
 

Look Up! It’s the Upside Down Tree 
“Most  people  are  used  to  the  usual  xmas  tree  display  that  have  the  
tree standing upright, gleaming with lights and decorations with 
presents piled beneath. 
However, for the past several years, upside down Christmas trees 
have been making inroads in American homes and apartment as a 
21st century tradition? [ What? ] 
While some are outraged or perplexed by the newest trend in 
holiday decorating, some historians suggest that hanging your tree 
upside down is the more traditional – an perhaps more meaning-   
ful symbol of the holiday. 
According to legend, the original tree was a religious symbol. Orig- 
inally hung upside down to make sure  anyone who saw a tree in 
the house knew it was not just a floral decoration. 
While hanging the tree from your ceiling may not appeal to many 
tradiionist, today it is definitely catching on, especially in urban 
areas.” 

History of New Year’s 
Watch for the December/January issue for the history of New 
Year’s. 







Carver Village Christmas 
Carver Village Hall 

Saturday, December 7, 2013 

Noon until 2:30 p.m. 

Santa arrives by fire truck at 12:30 p.m. 
We will have treats, crafts and a coloring contest. 

Fun for the whole family!   
Remember to bring your camera to take  

your  child’s  photo  with  Santa. 
 

Please remember to bring a non-perishable item          
for the food shelf 

 

Sponsored by the Carver Lions and the Carver Fire Department 
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